Mission: As God's people, graced by differences, nurtured by the Spirit and gifted to serve, we invite and welcome all to grow in faith.

Present, Eric, Bryan, Pastor Ruth Ann, Pastor Deb, Jan, Randy, Ron, Lynn, Judy

• The minutes for March 9th were reviewed. Bryan made the motion to approve; Jan 2nd. Motion approved.

Ron presented the treasurers report. The PPP loan has been forgiven in full. The budget is on target and everything is looking good. Although we are slightly behind last year, it was determined that last year some people paid their pledges in full early in the year due to the pandemic.

• Judy made the motion to approve the treasurers report; Lynn 2nd; Motion approved.

Safety report was presented and the plan is to begin one worship service in May in the sanctuary Saturday evening, and parking lot service on Sunday. The Saturday night service will be taped and available on Sunday for viewing via Vimeo.

We discussed beginning to open the church to some groups:

Judy made the motion that we approve the following groups to meet in the church. Lynn 2[™].
Motion approved. Sonrisers , 2[™] Wind, Foothills Service League, AA , Prayer shawl, Quilters, Girl Talk, and Bell Choir. Other larger groups as well as groups not having a faith-based purpose will not yet be allowed in the church. We will discuss fees at the May meeting.

There has not been much response for the media position yet, but more job postings will be up soon.

Pastor Ruth Ann made the motion to approve the fundraiser for pillows for Sky Ranch. Judy 2⁻⁻.
Motion approved. Donations will be accepted, and the pillows will be ordered from Walmart.
We will pick them up at the store and find storage for them until they are ready to receive them at Sky Ranch.

Pastor Ruth Ann asked that we publicize the request for matching funds for Bob Lorenz's initial donation for LuMin. The goal is to complete this campaign by Pentecost.

Pastor Deb's report: Pastors from KOG, Trinity, and Zion will be leading the confirmation group for now. The three church groups meeting together have created a good bond for the kids.

Synod assembly is April 29 through May 1 and will be held via Zoom. The voting members are Pr Ruth Ann, Pr Deb, Ginny Crawford, and Sally Specht.

Next meeting will be May 11th.

Eric adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully,

Judy Richardson